RESUME DIGEST
ACT 504 (HB 312) 2018 Regular Session Abraham

Existing law requires motion picture production companies to submit a statement to the
Dept. of Economic Development (DED) declaring that it is not required to maintain records
for the certified production pursuant to existing federal law related to sexually-explicit
conduct prior to DED issuing final certification of production expenditures.

New law prohibits DED from issuing final certification of production expenditures for any
state-certified production required to maintain records pursuant to existing federal law.

Applicable to applications for initial certification for state-certified productions submitted
on and after July 1, 2018.

Effective July 1, 2018.

(Amends R.S. 51:940.1(B))



